
Monday 20—Friday 31 March  Class 3—5 Swimming 

Wednesday 22 March 7:30pm Images of the first Goetheanum—a slide show                            Music Room 

Tuesday 28 March  School Photos taken                                                               Schedule inside    

Wednesday 29 March  School Photos taken                                                               Schedule inside    

Postponed—TBC  National Disability Insurance Scheme Meeting                  

Wednesday 29 March 7:30pm Occult Physiology and Macrocosm/Microcosm                            Music Room 

Sunday 2 April  Sibling Photos taken                                                      By appointment only 

Thursday 6 April 6:30pm P&F Meeting                                                                     Honeysuckle Room 

Thursday 13 April 3:00pm—5:00pm Easter Market                                                                                           Hall  

Thursday 13 April  Last Day of Term 1 

In Steiner schools, students often begin their studies of 

Physics in Class 6 with a simple experiment in  

thermo-dynamics which Rudolf Steiner conducted with 

some of his students in 1920. 

Imagine you have a vessel filled with luke warm water; 

on the right of it you have another vessel filled with ice 

cold water, that is, of a temperature distinctly lower than 

the temperature in the first vessel. And on the left, you 

have a vessel filled with scalding hot water. When you 

immerse your hands in the two outer vessels – your left 

hand in the very hot water and your right hand in the ice 

cold water – you will note your sensations of temperature 

in these vessels. If you remove both your hands and 

plunge them into the central vessel you will see that to 

the right hand which has been in the cold water, the  

water in the central vessel will feel warm, while to the left 

hand which has been in the warm water, the water in the 

central vessel will feel cold. The same temperature  

therefore is experienced differently according to the  

temperature to which one has previously been exposed. 

One soon learns that there appears to be something  

indeterminate about these sensations, something  

subjective.  

The next day a teacher may draw attention to some of the 

parallels between this natural law and our inner realities, 

the feelings of warmth or coolness we experience in  

response to novel experiences or encounters with others 

and with the world.  

When we meet someone new we immediately experience 

feelings of sympathy or antipathy, feelings whose origins 

are pre-conscious. We warm to the person or we feel 

‘cool’ towards them. A closer examination of these  

feelings suggests that they are derived from previous 

experiences. Our first impressions evoke feelings we have 

experienced with other people who share these same 

external impressions or traits which we observe in this 

new person. The warmth, or coolness, of our feelings 

when meeting someone for the first time are conditioned 

by the warmth or coolness of our previous experiences of 

people ‘like’ them. If we are aware of the prejudicial and 

pre-conscious origin of these feelings, we can strive to 

step free of them and attain a renewed openness. We can 

become receptive again to further impressions and  

initiate a fresh, conscious evaluation of the actual person 

before us. How often do we find ourselves being forced to 

change our earlier opinion of someone? Conscious effort 

can preclude the need for being ‘forced’ to change our 

opinion and reduce any unnecessary hurt or harm to the 

other person in the meantime. May all our studies allow 

the ‘Book of Nature’ to illumine our inner nature and lead 

us progressively toward the concrete realisation that as it 
is without, so it is within. 



Class 5 celebrated the completion of their Ancient India 

main lesson with a banquet of delicious food, whilst  

listening to the sitar being gently played. Parents enjoyed 

watching their children perform three songs in Sanskrit, 

recite passages from the Bhagavad Gita and perform a 

simple story from the Mahabharata The children relished 

the opportunity to dress up in their most colourful  

clothing, decorate their hands with henna and joyfully 

perform.  

Elise 

As part of Class 8’s Platonic Solids 

main lesson, students are  

exploring the transcendental 

number that is Pi. 

Pi is a mathematical constant … the ratio of a circles  

circumference to it’s diameter … commonly approximated 

as 3.142.  In other words, the circumference of a circle is 

three and a bit times bigger than its diameter. 

While 3.142 will suffice for any calculations you may need 

to do, the students attempted to memorise the randomly 

distributed digits of Pi.  Ben managed to recite Pi to 64 

digits (that’s 3.1415926535 8979323846 2643383279 

5028841971 6939937510 5820974944 5923).  This  

impressive feat earned him a special Pi prize … a  

delicious pizza from the Thursday canteen. 

Frank 

As part of the Class 9 Outdoor Education curriculum,  

students took part in a Refugee Camp at Oyster Cove,  

followed by a day at school exploring the issues that  

surround this timely and relevant topic. 

While it is impossible to duplicate an authentic refugee 

experience, students were asked to step outside their 

usual camping experiences (and their usual comfort 

zones) and make at least a small step in empathy towards 

the 60 million people displaced by persecution and  

conflict in the world (or the staggering 3 billion people 

living in poverty … that’s half of the world’s population 

living on less than $2.50 per day). 

We attempted to live simply, and work together to  

improvise solutions and overcome challenges, becoming 

a little more independent and self reliant.  Students 

hopefully came to appreciate their privileged place in the 

world where shelter, plentiful and varied food, and clean 

drinking water is taken for granted. 

The students slept under a tarp with gear that they  

carried in a couple shopping bags.  They worked on 

neighbouring farms for ‘rations’ to supplement the food 

cooked over the fire.  Some time was dedicated to school 

work in an open air classroom in between tending  

cooking fires and chopping onions. 

Many thanks to Marnie for introducing us to Thaga and 

Vetha.  They told the students their stories of seeking  

safer lives from their home in Sri Lanka.  Vetha, who is 

also in class nine this year, told us a story of a bomb in 

the school on her first day of class one!  And also thanks 

to Art for showing us some of the work he does with 

‘Shelter Box’. 

Hopefully students will see their place in the world with a 

little more focus, and begin to strive for a more humane 

world. 

Frank 

When members of Students Against Racism (SAR) visited 

the Class 9 students last week as part of their Refugee 

Camp experience, I'm not sure the students knew quite 

what to expect. When a group of young refugee men and 

women come and tell their stories, it has a powerful  

effect. Many of the students were moved by the reality of 

their "stories" (stories -we only hear about),  but which 

became real for Class 9. The class were also moved by 

their bravery in sharing traumatic events in a language 

that is not their own.  

It was an extremely insightful, moving and engaging day. 

Bless 'the understanding'  which is made through  

connection and relationship. 

Lindsey 

Class 9 Refugee Camp Class 5 Indian Banquet 



News and Events 

School photos will be taken on 28 & 

29 March and the schedule is as 

follows; 

Tuesday: 8:45am Class 10, 9:15am Pipit, 9:45am Fantail, 

10:15am Class 1, 11:30am Class 8, 120:00pm Class 9, and 

2:15pm Class 7. 

Wednesday: 8:45am Class 9, 9:15am Class 2, 9:45am Class 

4, 10:15am Class 3 and 11:30am Class 5. 

Please be sure all students are neatly dressed and their 

hair is tidy. 

We are now well into the New Year and we thought it 
timely to share our progress with you. Last year was the 
beginning of the project entitled ‘Integrating  
Environmental Responsibility into our School Curriculum, 
Processes and Practices’.  Briefly, this equates to  
supporting the school to ensure that our curriculum,  
policies and actions reflect sound environmentally  
sustainable ideals.  The project encompasses the whole 
school community, including parents and all staff.  This 
project also sits within many of the goals of the Tarremah 
Strategic Plan. 

The main objectives of our project are:     

¶ To actively care for and support the health and  
wellbeing of our students, staff, parents and planet 
through helping to create a more sustainable  
environment 

¶ For our school to become a community leader in  
taking environmental responsibility 

¶ To support the Steiner philosophy and parents’ values 

¶ To educate our children through providing facilities, 
modelling environmentally responsible behaviour and 
through embedding environmentally sustainable  
practices within the curriculum 

¶ To create a policy that is useful, usable and accessible 
to all   

¶ To implement strategies within six main focus areas – 
1. Reducing/reusing/recycling/ waste;     
2. Investigating/Reducing harmful effects of Electro 

Magnetic  Radiation;     
3. Reducing/eliminating harmful chemicals/toxic  

substances within the school 
4. Encouraging biodiversity within the school grounds 
5. Reducing energy use/costs 

6. Conserving water 
What we achieved in 2016: 

¶ Initiated a Rubbish Free Lunch Day trial across the 
whole school 

¶ Proposed that the school employ an auditor to measure 
EMR.  An audit was undertaken.  Actions resulting from 
the audit included excess wifi routers being removed 
from rooms.  Radiation levels from overhead power 
lines near EC and Primary classrooms were found to be 
safe. 

¶ Initiated the placement of a  Re-Use box outside library 
(now located in staffroom), for staff with items that are 
no longer of use to them, but may be useful to  
someone else 

¶ Negotiated the placement of a recycling skip bin (along 
with general waste skip) at the end of the year 

¶ Actively managed compostable waste at the Tarremah 
Fair  

¶ Initiated a questionnaire in the annual Parent Survey 
regarding environmental issues 

¶ Discussed Environmental Sustainability and the  
Curriculum with Steiner Education Australia  

¶ Networked with other Steiner schools re sustainable 
practices 

¶ Proposed that school employs auditor to measure  
energy use at the school, with possibility of converting 
to alternative energy in the future 

¶ Investigated enviro-friendly cleaning products and  
recycled paper bathroom consumables  

¶ Had input into local environmental issue - sewerage 
pipeline through Peter Murrell Reserve 

¶ Advised Executive on suitable non-toxic paints for  use 
in classrooms 

¶ Negotiated establishment of an audit procedure for 
waste 

We recently made a presentation to the College and  
undertook a brainstorming session with teachers.  It was 
wonderful to see the enthusiasm and energy staff had, in 
sharing their current actions and their future vision for 
the school in this regard.  We hope to share some of 
these ideas in later newsletters.  

If anyone would like to be actively involved in the  
Environmental Responsibility Committee or if you have 
any ideas you would like to share, please email convenor, 
Robyn at robynh@tarremah.tas.edu.au. Our next meeting 
will be on Wednesday 22 March at 5:30pm in the  
Honeysuckle Room.  All welcome. 

We are very excited to share that Sarah Webb, our new 
Librarian, has volunteered to take on the organisation of 
Rubbish Free Lunch Day this year.  Keep a lookout in the 
next newsletter for further information about what will be 
happening very soon.  

mailto:robynh@tarremah.tas.edu.au


Tarremah Times Newsletter is published fortnightly  
during term times. For further information please contact 
the school office or visit http://www.tarremah.tas.edu.au 

Tarremah Times is published by Tarremah Steiner School 
email: mail@tarremah.tas.edu.au 
http://www.tarremah.tas.edu.au 
PO Box 494 Kingston 7051 
ph: 03 6229 7007 fax 03 6229 7708 

Welcome back to Tarremah, and a big HUG and smiles to 

all the new families who have joined our school  

community. 

WE have some exciting NEW events coming up this year. 

Stay posted for more details!! 

A big thanks to everyone who came along on 25  

February, we had a good turnout of about 60 eager  

parents and children. We got many jobs done, all enjoyed 

a scrumptious lunch put on by the P&F, and the school 

was left feeling loved and nurtured! 

The next one will be in October to beautify the School for 

the Spring Fair. 

Thursday 13 April from 3:00 - 5:00pm 

Stalls are available for families and students, only $15 for 

a stall, and students only a gold coin donation for their 

stall. 

Get in quick, this has become a big event, with  

homemade produce, craft, food, and activities for the 

community and others. 

Please email Amanda on sasrthompson@gmail.com if 

interested. 

Put this important date in your diaries! 

Sunday 5 November, 11:00am - 3:00pm 

Y u m m y  h o m e m a d e  

margarita pizza's $4 or $2 

for half a piece (GF and 

vegan options) and 100% 

fruit slushies only $1. 

The apple, watermelon and 

strawberry slushies are a 

real hit. We are hoping to 

have blackberries soon! If you have excess berries that 

you could donate to the tuck shop please let Kim Creef 

know: 0408229465. 

We are a no waste tuck shop. All pizzas were served on 

serviettes, and the slushies were served in cups with 

spoons, which the students rinsed and put on the  

dishwashing trays. 

Anything leftover can be frozen and reheated the  

following week, or re blended for new slushies! 

A big thanks to all the extra parent helpers last week, it 

all ran a lot more smoothly and quickly. If you have a bit 

of spare time on Thursdays, please check out our roster 

below, it's a fun way to volunteer! 

https://signup.zone/xDWmhgHwnSq4mnMDT 

Only available for Classes 1-10, teachers and admin staff. 

The P&F have a bundle of second hand uniforms: shorts, 

fleeces, rugby tops. pants, they all need to go to a good 

home! Gold coin donation. 

Every Thursday they will be available in the Hall Foyer 

from 8:45am-3:30pm. 

Our meetings for 2017 have changed to a Thursday night 

at 6:30pm in the Honeysuckle room. We always welcome 

new members, so feel free to come along and join us. 

Next meeting will be Thursday 6 April at 6:30pm 
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